
Seniors will be on 
campus this week 

by Ed Christian 
More than 350 academy seniors 

will be looking over our campus 
during College Days, April 1-3, 
deciding whether all those great 
tales about Union College are true. 

They will be arriving on our 
campus Sunday afternoon, and will 
be met by college students who will 
give them I. D. buttons and meal 
tickets. The visiting seniors will be 
billeted in every available space. 
After being assigned rooms, they 
will be free to eat supper or wander 
around. There will be refreshments 
and a film in the Student Center. 

Elder Meloncon will have worship 
in the church, followed at 8:00 p.m. 
by an academy talent program in 
the gym. Students from all over the 
Central and Northern unions will be 
displaying their skills. 

Monday morning there will be a 
general meeting in the college gym. 
Members of the community will 
discuss their occupations. All the 
departments of the school will have 
booths along the sides of the gym 
exhibiting what they have to offer. 
During this time there will also be 
tours to various industries. 

In the afternoon, the seniors will 
have a chance to tour the depart-
ment of their choice and talk to the 
teachers. They will, if they wish, be 
able to meet with the department 
heads and choose which courses 
they want to take next year. They 
may also use this time to find jobs 
for next year. 

At 4:00 p.m., the first of several 
basketball games will take place, 
pitting the academies against each 
other. After the games, a t 7:00, there 
will be a special Buffet Supper in the 
ca fe t e r i a . Dur ing the supper , 
scholarships will be awarded to 
selected students. There will be 
more basketball games af ter the 
supper. 

The seniors will be leaving 
Tuesday morning. 

Try to recall how you felt when 
you first visited Union College and 
encourage the seniors. Tell them 
what you like about Union College 
and encourage them to come here. 
Remember, they are somewhat 
afraid and in awe of you, so don't 
make any sudden moves or loud 
noises. Show them how friendly we 
are; every extra student helps. 

Austria offers jobs 
Any student wishing a summer job 

in the country of Austria should 
apply now. Paying student jobs are 
available on a first come, first 
serve basis to any student aged 17 
through 27. 

The majority of jobs are in hotels, 
mountain and lakeside resorts, and 
restaurants. Standard wages are 
paid—plus free room and board. 
This means that only a few weeks on 
the job easily earns back the cost of 
the school charter flight or youth 
fare air ticket. 

Most jobs do not require knowl-
edge of a foreign language, and 
exper ience counts less than 
willingness to work, ability to adapt 
to foreign life, and the maintenance 
of an open mind. Opportunities for 
this practical, inexpensive way to 
spend time in Europe are given out 
as fast as students apply, and the 

Missou r i River hos ts banquet 
The junior-senior banquet will be 

held on Sunday, April 15. The place 
is the Bellevue Queen Restaurant in 
Bellevue, Nebraska. The restaurant 
is located on the riverbank of the 
"wide" Missouri—2401 River Drive. 

"We are planning a different kind 
of banquet set-up this year and hope 
the evening will be very enjoyable," 
says Sherry Roethler, vice-president 
of the junior class. 

Tickets can be picked up at the 
cashier's office. There is no charge 
for juniors or seniors but others 
must pay $3.50 for a ticket. All 
tickets must be bought by April 9. 

If transportation is needed please 
contact an officer of the junior class, 
or if you have room to take others 
please let the junior officers know 
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working papers are processed. 
Jobs are matched as closely as 

possible to each student's choice. 
This work is done by the SOS-Stu-
dent Overseas Services, a Luxem-
bourg s tudent- run organiza t ion 
specializing in helping American 
students in Europe for the past 15 
years. 

SOS also provides a brief orien-
tation in Europe to insure each 
student worker a good start on the 
job in Europe. 

Students interested in obtaining a 
summer job in Austria may obtain 
application forms, job listings and 
descriptions, and the SOS handbook 
on earning a trip to Europe by 
sending their n a m e , add re s s , 
educational institution, and $1' (for 
printing, postage, addressing and 
handling) to: Summer Placement, 
SOS, Box 5173, Santa Barbara, CA 
93108. 
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Groundbreaking se 
for Friday the 13th 

this also. 
Bellevue is about an hour's drive 

from the college and the program 
starts at 6:30. Directions to get there 
will be available on a separate sheet 
on April 13 near the Union News 
pickup. Also they will be posted in 
each dorm on April 15. 

The dress will be semiformal— 
either Sabbath clothes or forroals. 
"If a girl does not have a formal, she 
should feel f ree to come dressed in 
her Sabbath c lo the s , " a s s u r e s 
Sherry. "And if you do not have a 
date, please come and enjoy the 
even ing , " she f u r t h e r invi tes . 
Furthermore, you can eat heartily 
for the food will be free regardless of 
amount eaten. 

by Ed Christian 
The date for the groundbreaking 

ce remony for the new ad-
ministration building has been set 
for the Alumni Homecoming 
Weekend by the Board of Trustees 
according to Dr. Brown. Other 
important actions regarding the 
budget and staff of Union College 
were also taken at the Board's 
recent meeting. 

Plans for the new building have 
finally been completed, and were 
approved by the Board during their 
meeting March 8. The college is now 
collecting bids from contractors 
interested in building the new Ad-
ministration building. On April 12 
the bids will be opened and the 
builder selected. 

Friday, the 13th of April, has been 
selected for the groundbreaking 
date. It will take place at 11:30 a.m. 
Since that is Alumni Homecoming 
Weekend, Dr. Brown hopes that 
many former students will be on 
hand for the occasion. 

Tuition Raised 
Tuition for next year has been 

raised $90 by the Board of Trustees, 
Dr. Brown said. In their March 8 
meeting the Board discussed the 
budget for next year and raised the 
yearly tuition charge to $1870. Five 
Adventist colleges charge more than 
Union, Dr. Brown added. 

The total operating budget for 
next y e a r is $3,012,965. (Ap-
prox imate ly $2,000,000 is f r o m 
student tuition.) In addition to a 
raise in tuition, the Board requested 
that the Central and Northern Union 
increase their subsidies to Union 
College by $100,000 a y e a r for three 
years. The Unions have agreed to do 
this. 

Faculty Transfers 
Dr. Brown was pleased to an-

nounce that at least nine teachers at 
Union College will be receiving their 
doctorates next year. However, five 

faculty members will be leaving at 
the end of this school year to take up 
new jobs. The following faculty and 
staff will take up new positions next 
y e a r : Dean McClain, Dean of 
Student Affairs, will be Principal of 
Maplewood Academy. Mr. Ben 
Chilson, Director of Food Services, 
will be the same at Hinsdale 
Sanitarium and Hospital. Mr. Dave 
Nieman, Instructor of P.E., will 
study Health Education at Loma 
Linda Univers i ty . Mr. Kar l 
Segebartt, Auto Tech. Director, 
plans to take up private practice. 
Dr. Victor Gri f f i ths , Associate 
Professor of English, will take the 
same job at Loma Linda University 
Graduate School. 

New Faculty 
At this time, eight new teachers 

have been accepted for next year 
and more will be selected in the 
near future. Dr. George Saxon will 
be coming to Union to teach Geo-
physics. Mrs. Saxon, to teach Nurs-
ing. Dr. Virginia Simmons will 
head the e l emen ta ry educat ion 
program. Mr. Fordyce Kink will be 
Instructor of P.E. He is coming from 
College View Academy. Mr. Ear l 
Evans, from Andrews University, 
will be Director of Food Service. Ms. 
Jeannie Hall will be Instructor of 
Home Economics. Mr. Craig Buller, 
who is coming here from PUC, will 
teach Auto Mechanics. Mr. Tom 
Baker , coming f r o m Sunnydale 
Academy, will t each Modern 
Languages and English. 

Promotions 
Seven faculty members have also 

been chosen to receive promotions: 
Elder Ward Hill will become the 
Associate Professor of Religion. Dr. 
R. M. Hillier will be the new 
Associate Professor of Education. 
Miss Eileen Moon will serve as 
Assistant Professor of Physical 
Education. Dr. Robert Murray will 
be Professor of Music. Miss Marilyn 

Neumiller will serve as Assistant 
Professor of Home Economics. 

Dr. Rankin will become a 
P ro fes so r of Engl i sh and Ms. 
Felistis Zabriskie of the Denver 
campus will become Ass is tant 
Professor of Nursing. 

Retiring 
Five faculty members are retiring 

and rece iv ing the posi t ions of 
Faculty Emeriti. This is not con-
fe r red on all re t i r ing facul ty 
members, hut on those who have 
especially distinguished themselves 
or given long years of service to 
Union College. 

Dr. Lowell Welch is retiring as 
Professor Emeritus of Education 
and Psychology after 30 years of 
service. Ms. Anne Dunn will become 
Pro fes so r E m e r i t u s of Home 
Economics after 36 years of service-
Ms. Opal Miller is retiring as 
Associate Professor Emeri tus of 
Music after 17 years of service. Ms 
I r m a Minium will r e t i r e ac 
Professor Emeritus of Secretarial 
Science after 34 years of service, 
and Mr. Minium will receive the 
t i t le of P r o f e s s o r E m e r i t u s of 
Agriculture after 23 years of service. 

Sabbaticals 
The following will be tak : 'g full 

year leaves next year: 
Elder Erwin Gane—Religion 
Ms. Hazel Rice—Nursing 
Ms. Dorothy Russell—Nursing 
Mr. D. J . Fike—English (half time) 

The following will be taking only 
summer leaves: 
Mr. Melvin Baker—Mathemat "s 
Ms. Mar i lyn Brown—Secre r ia l 
Science 
Mr. Charles Felton—Educatii. __ __ 
Mr. Don i A & l O M s i Q Q L L E G E 

Elder James 
Mr. Ellis Olson—Music 
Mr. O. R. Ruaklfo-Musi 
Mr. Cedric WSMQ-Hiiko 
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C a m p o u t t o be held 
by Judy Brisbine 

The Union for Christ campout will 
be held on the weekend of April 6 
through 8 at Camp Arrowhead in 
Lexington, Nebraska . "We a r e 
hoping for an attendance of at least 
150 students," says Karen Schwartz, 
campout coordinator. 

A camp fee of two dollars must be 
paid before the campout either to 
Karen or to someone taking ap-
plications in the Spiritual Life 
Center . Applicat ions a r e also 
available from Karen or may be 
picked up in the Spiritual Life Center 
or in the dormitories. 

Those who desire transportation 
on the school bus will need to turn in 
a fee of four dollars. The food used 
on the campout will be charged to 
the student's college bill. 

Elder Duran will be the featured 
speaker for the weekend. He is 
currently serving as principal of 
Linda Vista Junior Academy in 
Southern California. He has given a 
special Week of Prayer at Oak Park 
Academy and has taught Bible at 
Auburn Academy. 

Elder Duran has planned to 
emphasize the topic of the Holy 
Spirit during this weekend. The first 
meeting will be held on Friday night 
at 7:30 and will be entitled "One 
Accord." The same topic will be 
continued at 8:30 a.m. Sabbath 
morning. 

Elder Duran's message for the 

10:30 service Sabbath morning will 
be "Secrets of Success." The af-
ternoon meeting at 4:00 p.m. will 
discuss "Gifts of the Spirit" and will 
include a ques t ion-and-answer 
period. 

A communion service will be held 
at 7:15 p.m. Saturday evening. A 
prayer breakfast will be held at 8 
o'clock on Sunday morning and a 
canoe trip will follow breakfast. 

Special music during the weekend 
will be provided by students from 
the college. 

Elder Duran stated that he is 
hoping to experience an outpouring 
of the Holy Spirit during this 
weekend. He also suggests that 
students who desire to do so observe 
a special fast at noon on April 5 as he 
will be doing. 

Elder Duran has based his talks on 
the book of Acts in the Living Bible 
and on sections taken from Mrs. 
White's book, Acts of the Apostles. 

Applications should be turned in 
either to Karen Schwartz or to the 
Spiritual Life Center by the 30th of 
March if possible. Cabin assign-
ments and t r anspor ta t ion 
arrangements will be posted in the 
Center by April 2. Special arrange-
ments will be made for married 
students. 

E lder Duran will also be 
presenting the chapel service on 
April 9. 
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f rom our readers 

Service to Him 
Dear Editor: 

The objectives of the Ministerial 
Club are to develop our relationship 
with Christ, and to promote service 
to Him among the s tudents . 
Christian witnessing is one area in 
which both of these objectives can be 
accomplished. 

As we draw to an end a week of 
prayer with the theme "Life More 
Abundant," I can think of no better 
way to live the abundant life than to 
step out in faith in service to Him. 

One of my favorite passages is on 
page 340 in Desire of Ages. "It is in 
working to spread the good news of 
salvation that we are brought near 
to the Saviour." 

The churches of Lincoln welcome 
any help you can give them in their 
lay activities program. These are 
the people to call and their 
respective churches: 

College View: 
Mrs. R. H. Brown—489-9529 

Piedmont: 
Harry Reile—489-4039 

Northside: 
Charles Dye—488-8327 

Allon Chapel: 
James Merideth-488-5426 

Capitol View: 
Harlan Hettenbaugh—488-8110 or 

Elder Bresee—188-8549 
Why not give it a try this week? 

Dennis J. Kaiser 
Ministerial Club Pres. 

Concert consists 
of three groups 

The Union College Orchestra, the 
Collegiate Chorale, and the 
Unionaires will be united in concert 
tomorrow night at the UC gym-
nasium. 

The Orchestra, a 35-piece en-
semble under the direction of Ellis 
Olson, will perform "Overture" by 
Mozart, "Nocturne" by Borodin, 
and theme from "Exodus." David 
Fuller, a senior Music Education 
major, and student conductor of the 
orchestra, will direct "Slavonic 
Dance" by Dvorak. 

The Collegiate Chorale will be 
pe r fo rming "They Called Her 
Moses . " The s tory of Har r i e t 
Tubman, an ex-slave who led others 
to the freedom of Canada via the 
underground railroad, is the basis of 
this unusual chora le . Student 
soloists will be featured in speaking 
as well as singing parts. 

The Unionaires, also under the 
direction of Mr. Lynn Wickham, will 
present the "Liebeslieder Waltzes" 
by Johannes Brahms. Brahms, a 
Romantic composer and lover of 
folk dances, captures folk tunes, 
tempos and rhythms in this series of 
German songs. 

Pioneers 66 Service 
Service and Brake Work 

Tune-up, Tires, and Batteries 
48th and Pioneers 488-9903 

After college— 
what? 

More than 200 career possibilities 
are available at 

Boulder Memor ia l Hospital 
250 M a x w e l l Avenue 

Boulder , CO 80302 

and 

Porter Memor ia l Hospital 
2525 S. Downing 

D e n v e r , CO 80210 

Ten students present 

W e e k of P r a y e r talks 
by Bonnie Burgeson 

The "Life More Abundant" has 
been examined this week as students 
have sha red exper iences in 
Christian living. Nightly meetings, 
Monday and Friday morning ser-
vices, and daily prayer breakfasts 
were designed to initiate personal 
study and growth, according to Don 
James, chairman of the Week of 
Prayer Committee. 

Wendy Sandburg and Mark 
Johnson p resen ted concepts of 
growing through faith by giving and 
taking Sunday night. 

Bill Achord and Nancy Moon in 
Monday morning chapel spoke about 
witnessing in daily living and its 
effect on witnesser as well as people 
being witnessed to. 

Knowing God through nature, the 
Holy Spirit, and through His Word 
was Ben Clausen and Paul Hood's 
subject Monday night. 

Ann Halley and Myrna Swayze on 
Tuesday gave their answers to the 
questions: What is prayer?, How do 
we pray?, When can we pray?, and 
Where can we pray? 

Bill Johnson and Barb Lokken on 
Wednesday night spoke about doubt 
and concluded tha t while God 
doesn't remove the possibility of 
doubt, He does give evidences on 
which faith can be based. The Holy 
Spirit, the Word, and personal ex-
perience were offered as ways of 
coping with doubt. 

Thursday and Friday schedules 
provided a special opportunity for 
discussion, study, and sharing while 
classes were dismissed. 

"Chr i s t i an Courtship and 
Marriage, I Do or Do I?" was the 
topic as presented by Elder Hirsch 
in his discussion group. Elder 

Bresee discussed "The Remnant 
Church—Who, Me?" Mr. C. Ward's 
topic was "AIM, ERA, CORE—and 
you, The Christian and Social Action 
Groups." 

Elder Chapman and Elder Warner 
discussed "Long Hairs, Short Hairs, 
and the Church." Elder Hill and 
Elder Gane explored the topic 
" J e s u s F r e a k s , Tongues , and 
Modern Reviva ls—Fad or Holy 
Spirit?" Dr. Brown and Dr. Rowland 
led the group discussing "Man's 
Home—Eden or the Ocean; Theories 
of Beginning with a Physicist and a 
Biologist." 

Thursday night's activity was a 
film in the Student Center called 
"Nature 's Half Acre." 

Sabbath activities will bring the 
week to a close with Elder Ponder's 
sermon, "An Honest Believer," and 
a city-wide a f te rnoon mus ica l 
highlight, "Sing N' Celebrate Unto 
the Lord" in the College View 
Church. 

Sponsored by Union College Stu-
dent Missionaries, the program will 
feature Herman Harp and Elder 
Marvin Ponder, a singing team 
which is currently recording an al-
bum; Jimmy Miller, a denomina-
tionally well-known organist; Ryan 
Wells, a Union student, at the piano; 
the Allonaires from Lincoln's Allon 
Chapel, and also on-campus musical 
groups, as well as congregational 
singing of hymns and choruses. 

The afternoon of gospel music and 
hymns, choruses, and sacred folk 
music will bring to a conclusion the 
special week of learning and sharing 
and should give all an opportunity to 
respond in singing to blessings re-
ceived during the week. 

Insight to publish 
job market analysis 
The job scene for denominational 

employment is changing. 
At a time when the job market is 

tight and a lot of young Americans, 
including Seventh-day Adventists, 
are getting out of school without 
jobs, or having to settle for second 
choice, Insight recently interviewed 
Clyde 0 . Franze, secretary of the 
General Conference of Seventh-day 
Advent is ts , r ega rd ing job op-
portunities within the church. 

Franz outlined the needs of four 
m a j o r a r e a s of denominat ional 
employment—administrative, med-
ical, educational, and min i s t e r i a l -
plus miscellaneous categories. He 
pointed out that while most overseas 
workers at the present time are 
involved in administrative work, the 
current openings indicate that a new 
trend is coming. 

Some areas have greater demands 

for medical and paramedical per-
sonnel. Tra ined na t ionals a r e 
becoming more involved in ad-
ministrative and ministerial posts. 
In some parts of the world the need 
is for educational personnel. 

Insight editors asked the GC 
secretary how a person goes about 
landing a job in a certain locale. 
They asked the difference between 
obtaining a position in the United 
States and getting an overseas 
assignment, and discovered there 
is more than one road into 
denominational employment. 

Some job markets within the 
denomination are saturated, Franz 
stated, and some openings demand 
that a worker have training and 
exper ience in m o r e than one 
speciality. 

The interview with Franz appears 
in the April 10 issue of Insight. 
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O P E N 24 HOURS 
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Have a nice 
day, Seniors! 

CONROY'S B A K E R Y 
4725 Prescott 
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